Vertical Integration Working Group

RACK+ Proposal

In the interest of registrants, registrars and registries of all sizes, this proposal recommends the continuation of ICANN’s current policy of separation between registries and registrars.

Cross Ownership
1. ICANN should permit cross ownership, both by a registry operator in a registrar and by a registrar in a registry operator, up to 15%.  This cross ownership approach allows both registry operators and registrars to invest in domain name wholesale and retail businesses thus stimulating growth in the industry.  At the same time, the 15% ownership cap avoids creating ownership positions that provide incentives for registries and registrars alike to discriminate against unaffiliated competitors.  

2. ICANN should permit cross ownership, both by a registry backend service provider in a registrar and by a registrar in a registry backend service provider, up to 15%.  This cross ownership approach is recommended for the reasons stated in paragraph 1 above and to create an even playing field for all actors in the market.  This group does not recommend that a new contract regime be established between ICANN and registry backend services providers.  Rather, ICANN could enforce this cross ownership rule through the registry operator contract.    

Affiliate and Control


Cross ownership caps should be supported by appropriate provisions addressing “affiliate” and “control” to prevent gaming against the caps.

  GNSO Recommendation 19

Registries must use only ICANN accredited registrars in registering domain names and may not discriminate among such accredited registrars.

Equivalent Access and Non-Discrimination
Equivalent access and non-discrimination principles should apply to all TLD distribution.    

